
 

 

 

 

Friday May 23, I was made aware that the Transport, Infrastructure, and Communities 

Committee of parliament is currently studying the Navigable Waters Protection Act and seeking 
public input with the expressed purpose of reducing the obligation of developers, private or 

public, to consider impacts on navigation when proposing developments on rivers.  
 

I understand that the committee solicited public input directly from stakeholders beginning in 
March of this year. And that the deadline for submissions to this committee is Monday, May 26.  

 

I also understand that NO PADDLING ORGANIZATIONS, COMMERCIAL OR RECREATIONAL were 
contacted to submit comments.  

 
It is unthinkable, that the Canadian Government would consider reducing navigation rights 

through changes to the NWPA, without even talking to the people, organizations and businesses 

that will be impacted by those changes.  
 

Navigation is my right. Navigation is my heritage. My country was discovered, explored and 
developed through the act of navigation.  

 

The common law right of navigation pre-dates confederation. The NWPA was one of the first 
significant pieces of national legislation enacted in the country. The NWPA was enacted when Sir 

John A MacDonald was Prime Minister.  
 

An impact on navigation is an impact on our environment. This is not a time for the Canadian 
Government to be eliminating or watering down or diminishing the laws that help us protect our 

environment.  

 
I ask that you act quickly to achieve the following:  

 
- extend the deadline for public submissions to the Transport, Infrastructure, and Communities 

Committee on this topic, so that the people, organizations and businesses involved in navigation 

in Canada have an opportunity to contribute to the discussion  
 

- act now to protect our environment and our heritage by modernizing the strengthening the 
protection of navigation rights provisions in the NWPA  

 
I find it ironic that, as we approach National Rivers Day in Canada, June 8, the Canadian 

government is considering changes to the NWPA that would put every river in Canada at risk.  

 
We need development, but we don't need FAST TRACK development. We need SMART TRACK 

development. We need development that considers the all values, past, current and future.  
 

Navigation is a fundamental Canadian right. Please tell me what actions you plan to take to 

protect our environment, our Canadian heritage, and our common law right of navigation.  
 

Respectfully Yours. 


